
 

 

 

 

 

September 7, 2021 
  
United States Senate Committee on the Judiciary  
224 Dirksen Senate Office Building  
Washington, DC 20510  
  
Dear Chairman Durbin, Ranking Member Grassley, and Committee Members: 
  
The Oregon Coalition of Police & Sheriffs (ORCOPS) is a non-partisan organization that 
advocates on behalf of police officers, deputy sheriffs and their labor organizations in Oregon 
law enforcement agencies. ORCOPS serves as a source of leadership within the law 
enforcement community and aims to build trust between law enforcement officers and the 
communities we serve. 
  
ORCOPS heartily supports the nomination of Jennifer Sung to the United States Court of 
Appeals for the Ninth Circuit. 
  
Ms. Sung’s legal background representing individuals and labor organizations in employment 
claims will bring to the Ninth Circuit a fresh perspective. As an accomplished advocate for 
organized labor and a second-generation Chinese American, Ms. Sung will bring her unique 
perspective to the federal bench, one that will both protect and advance the rights of workers. 
  
Ms. Sung has also served with distinction on Oregon’s Employment Relations Board. In that 
capacity, she has earned the reputation of a thoughtful, neutral decision-maker. The opinions 
she authors are a model of clarity, and the professionalism she shows when hearing oral 
arguments has been greatly appreciated. 
  
We urge your support for the nomination of Jennifer Sung. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
s/ Scott Dillon 
 
Scott Dillon 
Vice President 


